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July 17, 2017 
 
The Honorable Raul M. Grijalva 
US House of Representatives  
1511 Longworth House Office Building  
Washington, DC 20515  
 
Dear Congressman Grijalva: 
 
On behalf of the Johns Hopkins Center for American Indian Health, we thank you for your 
leadership and sponsorship of the Native American Suicide Prevention Act. The bipartisan effort 
required to pass this legislation represents what we hope is an emboldened commitment and 
support to the First Americans. 

Native Americans suffer some of the highest rates of suicide and self-harm of any U.S. group. 
Our Center’s researchi in partnership with the White Mountain Apache demonstrated that from 
2001 to 2006, suicide rate among Native Americans aged 15 to 24 years (128.5/100|000) was 
13 times the US all-races rate. The ratio of suicide attempts to deaths among Native Americans 
in this age group was 36:1 from 2005 to 2006, 17 times higher than in similar studies.  

Further, Johns Hopkins Center for American Indian Health studies that have used a community 
based participatory approachii have demonstrated improved outcomes including increased 
connections to mental health care and decreased suicide attempts and deaths.iii 

Lastly, tribes are eager to partner on community-based, participatory efforts to reduce suicide—
our Center has recently been awarded a National Institute of Mental Health grant to lead a 
Southwest Hub for American Indian Youth Suicide Prevention Research, on which we will be 
partnering with Arizona tribes including the Hualapai Tribe, Navajo Nation, San Carlos Apache, 
and the White Mountain Apache Tribe. Therefore, a bill that holds states receiving funding 
accountable to include tribal partners is consistent with critical needs and concerns.  
 
If there is ever any way the Center can be of assistance to you, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. I would welcome the opportunity to show you our offices in White Mountain Apache, 
Navajo Nation, and Santo Domingo Pueblo communities in Arizona and New Mexico and the 
great work being done by our faculty and staff, most of whom are Native American leaders in 
their fields. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Mary Cwik, PhD 
Associate Director 
Center for American Indian Health 
Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health 
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The opinions expressed herein are my own and do not necessarily reflect the views of The 
Johns Hopkins University. 
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